



**Date** 09.04.14, via conference call

**Present:** Freija Glansdorp (FG), Rona Frame (RF), Christine Driver (CD), Kristina Christof (KC), Jane Stone (JS), Jemimah Adams (JA)

### Agenda

Breeding assessment & Gæðingakeppni  
Studbook matters  
AOB

#### Breeding assessment & Gæðingakeppni

- Date of breeding assessment and Gæðingakeppni agreed with judges but still needs to be confirmed with venue. JA will check regarding the venue on the proposed date. JA
- Agreed that we should get the date out to people as soon as everything is confirmed; JA will put date on website as soon as venue is definitely ok. JA
- The breeding assessment will need to be registered with FEIF 3 months in advance. KC

#### Studbook matters

- FG reported that arrangements have been made with the Dartmoor Pony Society to be our back-up society under Defra's minimum operating standards. The Dartmoor Pony Society has agreed to take over management of our passports if required. FG has informed Defra.
- FG had circulated our new format for a temporary ID document. All agreed looked sufficient. JA to sort payment for embossing press. JA
- Team discussed the new draft Zootechnics law sent out by Defra and forwarded by FG to all. All agreed that at present we should be compliant and that action is not required at this stage.
- FG wants to make some improvements to the current studbook procedure for imports, in particular to improve the form used. The studbook forms we use presently have been unchanged for a long time, and the import one still dates back to when not all horses had passports. FG suggested that the form is updated, considering that all current horses should have passports already. All agreed this is sensible. FG

#### AOB

- None

**Date of next meeting: Wed 30<sup>th</sup> April 8.30pm via powwownow**

JA / FG, April 2014